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Cover photo: Leadership from Bristol County Savings Bank were one 
of many community partners lending a hand to help distribute bags of 
groceries with Y staff and volunteers



DEAR FRIENDS,
We are proud to share our Annual Report and celebrate the 
impact of the Hockomock Area YMCA and some of the individuals 
and organizations that helped to craft our response to the 
unprecedented challenges of 2020.

Reflecting on what has transpired since the nation-wide closures 
last March, our Y became even more connected to the 15 local 
communities we are so proud to serve.  It was a year that 
underscored the mission of the YMCA, reinforcing our commitment 
to being there for our friends and neighbors in need…and we truly 
were “stronger together.” And our collective impact was greater 
than ever before at a time when our communities looked to the 
YMCA for help like never before.

Our community partners looked to us to provide and to create the 
needed lifelines for so many.  Whether it was the quality emergency 
childcare we provided for essential workers during the height of the 
pandemic, or the innovative remote learning programs we created to 
help working families, we were honored to be the program of choice 
for so many families in our communities during these changing and 
challenging times. 

Our expanded mission to being a safety net for those facing food 
insecurity is highlighted in the pages that follow.  We are proud of 
our immediate response to this emerging community need, and we 
remain steadfast in our promise to continue to be there for those 
who need this assistance.  In fact, this critical area of focus has now 
become a new, long-term focus for our Y.   

Everything that happened in the past year was a result of us coming 
together as caring partners.  And throughout 2020, we are proud of 
how our YMCA supported our compassionate and dedicated staff.  
Our volunteer leaders – and in particular members of our Board of 
Directors – provided invaluable counsel and support.  We are so 
thankful for the many members who stayed with us during these 
uncertain times and for the families who continued to place their 
trust in us to provide safe programming for their children.  

And to everyone who supported our YMCA financially in 2020 – many for 
the first time because of how we responded to the food security crisis – 
thank you for believing in us.  In 2020, we raised more than $1.6 million 
in emergency response funds, allowing us to provide the life sustaining      
support for those in need in ways we never could have imagined.

As we look to the future, we believe our YMCA is a stronger and more 
vibrant organization than at any time in our 120 year history, and we will 
continue to answer the call when we are faced with unexpected emerging 
needs.  Our shared vision as a community organization – inspired by our 
collective purpose and passion – is a reality because of all of you.  Thank 
you for the impact you helped us make by being an important part of the 
Hockomock Area YMCA family during such challenging times.  We are 
proud of our Y’s impact in 2020 and humbled and deeply grateful for your 
partnership in strengthening our communities.     

Sincerely,

	
Mary L. Clermont			   Edwin H. Hurley
Chair, Board of Directors 		  CEO

   

Mary and Ed at our 2019 LIVESTRONG at 
the YMCA Celebration, raising critical funds 

for our YMCA’s programming for cancer 
survivors and their families 3
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CHAIR’S AWARD

FOOD ACCESS
PROGRAM

Recognizing outstanding leadership, dedication and passion working with the Hockomock Area YMCA and enriching the quality of life in our community

SouthCoast Community Foundation

YMCA staff and volunteers along with John Vasconcellos (pictured in top row) on November 23rd at 
our Y’s North Attleboro Branch after distributing grocery bags to people in need in our communities

John Vasconcellos places a bag of food in a vehicle

In 2020, the SouthCoast Community Foundation was preparing to 
celebrate its 25th anniversary and reposition the Foundation to better 
fulfill its mission.  COVID-19 changed those plans in March and John 
Vasconcellos, President of the Foundation, soon realized that it was 
the pandemic that would be determining the organization’s focus. 
Food insecurity was among the many urgent issues that surfaced and 
was becoming the most threatened basic need in the 41 cities and 
towns served by the SouthCoast Community Foundation.

Through the Foundation’s newly created Emergency Response Fund, 
partners were identified that were already on the ground doing this 
critical work.  “We quickly learned that the Hockomock Y is exceptional 
because it is a community institution and a true community center,” 
John reflected.  “It’s a place where folks go to because they know 
someone is going to take care of them.  They had the vision, the 
organization, the value system, and a high degree of trust from the 
community, making our support a very sound investment.”

Last year, the SouthCoast Community Foundation awarded nearly 
$6 million in Emergency Response Fund awards, including $300,000 
to the Hockomock Area YMCA to support our innovative response 
to families challenged with food security in our 15 Southeastern 
Massachusetts communities.  Visiting the Y last fall, John recalled 

being impressed by the relationship between YMCA staff, volunteers, 
and families dropping by the Y for a grocery bag filled with food. 
“I saw such total joy and a complete lack of judgement from the Y 
staff and volunteers doing important work in a way that was truly 
exceptional. The Hockomock Y was creating a sense of community at 
a time when so many were feeling isolated and separated.”  

He went on to comment on the partnership between the SouthCoast 
Community Foundation and the Hockomock Area YMCA, “Thanks 
to the Y’s work helping families put food on the table, we are 
fulfilling our Foundation’s mission with integrity and serving all of 
Southeastern Massachusetts.  I hope everyone appreciates what a 
great asset we have in this YMCA and why it is absolutely mandatory 
that we all continue to support it.”

Mary Clermont, YMCA Board Chair, thanked the SouthCoast 
Community Foundation for their generous support noting, “We are 
so proud to have earned the confidence of John and the Foundation.  
And we are humbled to be the biggest recipient of grants from the 
Foundation’s Emergency Response Fund.  Our impact in 2020 would 
not have been possible without their incredible partnership and we are 
honored to present the SouthCoast Community Foundation with our 
2020 Chair’s Award.” Grocery bags are assembled and stored at our Doran 

Family Kids Gym at our North Attleboro Branch ready 
for distribution on Wednesdays at all 3 branches

 “The Hockomock Y 
was creating a sense of 

community at a time when 
so many were feeling 

isolated and separated.” 

John Vasconcellos



5Paula and Marty deliver food to our Y’s North Attleboro Branch Marty with our Y’s Senior Director of Health Innovation Caitlin Gibbs makes a 
food delivery at the Y

RSA Daycare Supplies

DON RODMAN CHARACTER COUNTS AWARD
Recognizing passionate leadership in the community through instilling the YMCA values of caring, honesty, respect and responsibility

RSA Daycare Supplies has been providing personalized service and 
products to the childcare industry throughout Massachusetts for the 
past three decades. This small family business – led by Marty and Paula 
McDonough – is making a lasting impact by serving and caring for the 
communities where they work and live.  

At the onset of the pandemic, our Y needed to purchase food to continue 
providing weekly grocery bags for neighbors in need.  We turned to RSA 
Daycare Supplies.  

“Everyone wants to help, they just have to be asked,” smiles Marty. With 
this spirit, Marty called his supplier explaining the food purchases he 
wanted to make would help our YMCA feed families in the community.  
Because of the power of relationships, Marty’s request was granted and 
RSA was soon making food deliveries up to three times a week to our Y.  

“From the moment we walked in, we were treated like family. We 
understood quickly what the Y was doing because we were here so often,” 
recalls Marty.  “What we thought would be one truckload of food, turned 
into more than 150 truckloads over the past 13 months.”  

“There’s a huge community spirit at the Y,” says Paula.  “We were 
speechless at how much need there has been.”  Beyond food, RSA has 
provided personal hygiene products that quickly became another need for 
our Food Access families.  Marty couldn’t order in bulk so he mobilized his 

three-person team, going to 30 different stores to find and pick up the 
products. “For the whole day, it’s all we did,” laughs Marty. “But we got it 
done.  I couldn’t imagine calling the Y back to say we couldn’t deliver.”  

Marty shared many of the daycare centers they worked with shut down. 
“By working together with the Y, we kept our family business going. Paula 
and I count our blessings. But we share those blessings in return.” 

In their hometown of Braintree, for nine years, the McDonough’s 
have provided over 1,000 Thanksgiving turkey dinners to families in 
need.  When they heard about our Y’s Thanksgiving project, they made 
a leadership donation and provided all the fixing kits.  RSA has also 
donated to the holiday giving program at the Y.  

“We see what’s being donated and its truly helping others,” beams Marty.  
“100% of the donations received are being put to work.  If you could 
spend a Wednesday here and watch the bags being put together, the need 
is being filled by those who donate and the countless volunteers and staff 
fulfilling the need for the community. There’s no better feeling than being 
part of this.” 

Our YMCA is honored to present RSA Daycare Supplies with the Don 
Rodman Character Counts Award.

Marty McDonough showing a holiday fixings kit 
donated by RSA Daycare Supplies to our Y for our 

Thanksgiving project

Ben and Matt McDonough unload food at 
Milford Public Schools 

“From the moment we 
walked in, we were treated 
like family. We understood 

quickly what the Y was 
doing because we were 

here so often.”
Marty McDonough
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TONY CALCIA CHILD PROTECTION AWARD 
Recognizing passionate leadership in proactively protecting children in our communities from child sexual abuse

No responsibility ranks higher at our YMCA than nurturing and keeping safe the 
thousands of children who are trusted to our care each day.  This is a deeply held 
commitment to our community, our partners, and those families who have entrusted 
their children to our care. 

This year we celebrate one of our YMCA’s partner organizations—New Hope— for 
its decades long impact on the lives and well-being of children, especially those who 
have been victims of sexual abuse or violence in the 41 cities and towns served by 
New Hope.

New Hope works throughout South-Central and Southeastern Massachusetts 
with those affected by domestic and sexual violence. By building an anti-violence 
movement, New Hope works to create communities where individuals and families 
are able to achieve their full human potential.  As an organization dedicated to social 
justice, New Hope addresses inequality and oppression across our larger society.

Executive Director Marcia Szymanski, a proud YMCA partner, clearly states what’s 
at risk in our communities today, “Children are a big focus for New Hope, not only 
because they are extra vulnerable, but because if they are not directly abused, they 
are often witnesses to a tragic event that can have years of negative impact on their 
lives.  I know the YMCA recognizes this as well.”

“We cannot do this alone.  We’ve found that a program here and a program there, hit 
or miss, doesn’t make the kind of sustainable impact we need.  That’s why we partner 
with organizations like our local schools and the Hockomock Area YMCA to provide 

intensive intervention, training, and prevention programs like Darkness to Light, 
brought to our community by Tony Calcia years ago.”

As an organization serving those affected by domestic and sexual violence, New 
Hope’s vision moving forward is to enhance the synergy with organizations like the 
YMCA, leveraging common points of impact to work together to continually ensure 
that our kids are safe from sexual abuse and that our communities prioritize this 
mission like our two organizations do.

In recognition of New Hope’s ongoing efforts to protect kids from child sexual 
abuse, the Hockomock Area YMCA is honored to present this year’s Tony Calcia Child 
Protection Award to New Hope.

New Hope, Inc. 

New Hope’s team

New Hope staff and volunteers show their support by wearing purple 
for Domestic Violence Awareness Day

Organizations like the Wealth in Women Networking Group provide 
and assemble meals for New Hope’s clients and their families

“We cannot do this alone. 
That’s why we partner 
with organizations like 

our local schools and the 
Hockomock Area YMCA...”

Marcia Szymanski
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Bellingham Senior Center

BERNON FAMILY BRANCH RED TRIANGLE AWARD
Recognizing people and organizations for their partnership and support of the programs and activities of our Y, meeting the changing needs of our community

The Hockomock Area YMCA is proud of the work we do in 
collaboration with community partners ensuring we are there 
for our neighbors when they need us most.  When like-minded 
organizations come together to help those in need, the entire 
community benefits.  The partnership between our Y and the 
Bellingham Senior Center is a perfect example of this meaningful, 
collaborative work. 

Like so many others, Josie Dutil, the Executive Director of the 
Bellingham Senior Center, faced many challenges in 2020 as a 
result of the pandemic.  With more than 500 seniors regularly 
using the center, Josie had to get creative in how to continue 
to be able to be there for this vulnerable demographic when 
they couldn’t physically be together.  One of the most urgent 
challenges Josie faced was ensuring Bellingham seniors who 
received supplies from the local food pantry - many of whom 
relied on town transportation services to visit the food pantry  
- still received the food they needed. 

Having been a long-time partner with the Hockomock Area YMCA 
in wellness and diabetes prevention programs, Josie turned to the 
Y for help. Within days, the Y’s Food Access team was providing 
food and deliveries to seniors in need in Bellingham. Josie 
explains, “It is said that where there is a need, there is a Y, and 
that is very true of the Hockomock Area YMCA.  But, they’re not 
like other Ys.  The Hockomock Area YMCA is special.”

A true partnership requires both organizations to do their part for 
the common goal, and Josie and her team at the Bellingham Senior 
Center did just that.  When the summer of 2020 came around, 
there was an urgent need to facilitate a meal site for students 
who would normally receive breakfast and lunch at their school.  
While the Food Access team at the Hockomock Area YMCA was 
ready, able, and willing to step up and fill that gap, they needed 
a place to do this important work.  With one phone call to Josie, 
the problem was solved, and the Bellingham meal site was soon 
operating out of the Bellingham Senior Center.

Thousands of meals were served out of the Center last summer 
and hundreds of kids, families, and seniors in need received 
weekly bags of food and fresh produce.  The incredible community 
impact of this program would not have been possible were it not 
for partnerships with organizations like the Bellingham Senior 
Center.  Josie explains, “There is no other organization I can think 
of that would be a better community partner than the Hockomock 
Area YMCA.”

The Hockomock Area YMCA is honored to present the Bernon 
Family Branch’s Red Triangle Award to the Bellingham Senior 
Center.

Executive Director Josie Dutil and Board Chair Kay Page 
in front of the Bellingham Senior Center

YMCA staff organizing and assembling food at
Bellingham Senior Center

Grab-and-go meals are ready for distribution for families in need YMCA vans carrying family-size grocery bags each week as part of the distribution 
at Bellingham Senior Center for area individuals and families

“It is said that where 
there is a need, there is 
a Y, and that is very true 
of the Hockomock Area 

YMCA.”

Josie Dutil
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The effects of the COVID-19 pandemic could be felt in every corner of the fifteen communities the Hockomock Area YMCA 
serves.  However, what was also felt was a desire to help.  Individuals, families, businesses, and organizations were looking 
for safe and effective ways to make a difference in the lives of those most vulnerable.  One such dedicated partner in these 
efforts was Grace Chapel Foxboro.

Led by Campus Pastor Tom Boisclair, his family and the congregation of Grace Chapel Foxboro looked to the Y to see how 
they could make an impact in their own communities.  Tom explains, “We wanted to help, so we asked ourselves, ‘Who’s 
doing this really well and how can we partner with them to help?’ so we turned to the Hockomock Area YMCA.”  

Having been long-time supporters and partners of the Hockomock Area YMCA, Tom and the members of Grace Chapel 
Foxboro were confident this collaboration would have critical and immediate community impact.  And it did.

“The thing I love about the Y the most is that they seek opportunities to be there for youth, families and communities, and 
we were excited to join them in these efforts,” Tom explained.  Through his leadership, Grace Chapel Foxboro conducted 
bi-monthly food drives in their own neighborhoods and donated all of that food to the Food Access Initiative at our Y.  
The church and its members made financial contributions to help feed their neighbors, and they volunteered their time to 
assemble the bags of foods that were distributed and delivered weekly to those in need in the communities we serve. 

The Hockomock Area YMCA is extremely proud of the work it is doing to provide for those in need, and we are honored to 
have Grace Chapel Foxboro as a mission partner in these efforts.  Perhaps Tom said it best when he said, “When we are for 
others and we partner together, we get more done for the people who need it most.”

Our YMCA is proud and honored to present Grace Chapel Foxboro with the Invensys Foxboro Branch Red Triangle Award. 

INVENSYS FOXBORO RED TRIANGLE AWARD
Recognizing people and organizations for their partnership and support of the programs and activities of our Y, meeting the changing needs of our community

Grace Chapel Foxboro

Grace Chapel Foxboro leaders ready to assemble family-size grocery bags for 
community members in need at our North Attleboro Branch

Grace Chapel Foxboro’s Campus Pastor Tom Boisclair presents a check to our 
YMCA’s President and COO Jim Downs to support our Food Access Initiative  

YMCA staff and Grace Chapel Foxboro volunteers sorting food

Grace Chapel Foxboro organizing community food drives to benefit our 
YMCA Food Access Initiative

“When we are for 
others and we partner 
together, we get more 

done for the people 
who need it most.”

Tom Boisclair
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NORTH ATTLEBORO BRANCH RED TRIANGLE AWARD
Recognizing people and organizations for their partnership and support of the programs and activities of our Y, meeting the changing needs of our community

HELP, Inc.
As an aspiring song writer, musician and member of several bands, Artie Eaton jokes, “I could never keep a job.”  That 
changed in 1982 when Artie decided to start his own electrical business eventually branching out to provide home audio 
and alarm systems.

In 2013, Artie’s company Home Electronic Life Protection Inc. (HELP, Inc.) moved to its current location on Route 1 in 
Plainville specializing in designing, installing and supporting home entertainment, fire, and security systems for homes and 
businesses.

Artie recalls being invited to a Hockomock Area YMCA event by former Y Board member Bill Napolitano and how he 
“immediately became hooked on what the YMCA does in and for the community and especially for kids.”  Learning more 
about the YMCA, Artie joined the Hockomock Area YMCA Board of Incorporators in 2016 and as his engagement deepened, 
so did his commitment to supporting the Y’s work.  

For many years, HELP, Inc. has conducted a toy drive during the holiday season collecting toys from staff, vendors, and 
customers for local children.  Beginning three years ago – becoming aware of the Hockomock Y’s annual holiday giving tree program for families in need – all the toys collected by HELP, 
Inc. were donated to the Y and distributed to children through our Y’s branches in Foxboro, Franklin and North Attleboro.  With the challenges of the pandemic, Artie was committed to 
continuing the toy drive and shared with his friends how critical the need was this year.  And as the Y struggled to meet the record requests of individuals for the holiday gifts, HELP, Inc. 
was there to answer the call dropping off hundreds of toys that found their way to families as last minute holiday gifts.

While his musical career is now part-time (Artie has written hundreds of songs and released a dozen CDs), he is proud of HELP’s commitment to the local community.  Reflecting on the 
Hockomock Y, Artie commented, “Seeing how the YMCA responded during the pandemic, I felt the need to give back even more.  Everyone should.  I have always believed that the more 
you get, the more you should give and that’s why I am so committed to supporting the great work of the Hockomock Area YMCA.”

In recognition of this longtime partnership with, and support of, the programs and activities of the Hockomock Area YMCA, we are proud to present Artie Eaton and HELP, Inc. with the 
2020 North Attleboro Branch Red Triangle Award.

Artie pictured with HELP, Inc. employeesThe lobby of HELP, Inc. full of holiday toys being donated to our Y’s Giving Tree Program

Artie Eaton in front of HELP, Inc. located in Plainville

“I have always believed that 
the more you get, the more 
you should give and that’s 
why I am so committed to 
supporting the great work 

of the Hockomock 
Area YMCA.”

Artie Eaton
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Kritisha Agrawal
North Attleboro Branch

Recognizing youth members of the Hockomock Area YMCA 
who, as a result of their commitment and dedication, make a 
positive impact on our YMCA and the community

Kritisha Agrawal’s Y story speaks 
to the impacts of our ongoing 
emergency response efforts to 
the Covid-19 pandemic.

Her work as a volunteer—at 
the same YMCA where Kritisha 
practices with our HAY Lightning 
Swim Team four days a week—is 
inspiring and exemplary. Kritisha 
began volunteering in the early 
days of the pandemic and has 
since helped thousands of 
neighbors in need, unloading 
trucks and sorting produce, 
non-perishable food items, 
diapers, and more. 

“I’m glad that I get to do it,” says Kritisha. “I volunteer on Tuesdays making 
food bags and on Wednesdays, giving out food. I help whenever needed. 
People are less fortunate because of the pandemic. And it’s just really hard,” 
continues Kritisha. “This small thing that I’m doing has such a big impact so 
it makes me happy.”

Kritisha shares that her favorite thing about the Y is how inclusive it is. 
“They never say no. Our Y always tries to include everybody. If I didn’t feel 
included I wouldn’t feel motivated to go to the Y to volunteer. When seniors 
or other members of the community can’t get to the food distribution, the 
Y delivers their food to include them in these services. So feeling included is 
really important.” 

In reminiscing about the past year, Kritisha reflects, “There were hot 
summer days, rainy days and freezing cold days with snowfall. You know 
what though, it was fun. It’s a reassuring program to so many people. Once 
you see lines of cars waiting to receive groceries, you’re extremely grateful 
for all that you have.”

“To me, the way the Y is stepping up to respond during this crisis is a big 
deal,” says Kritisha. “But people aren’t surprised. It’s more like ‘The Y! 
Oh, of course they’re doing that.’” 

“I will always remember the look on people’s faces. I’ll probably tell 
my children we were in a pandemic, and I did this, and this is how 
people reacted. This is how much of a difference we made together,” 
smiles Kritisha.  

We are grateful to Kritisha for her tireless dedication and 
commitment to our Food Access Initiative. 

2020
YOUTH OF THE YEAR
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Last summer Grace Chapel Foxboro began partnering with the Y to 
organize food drives and help with donations in response to the 
community’s food insecurity challenges.  Anna Boisclair’s dad, Tom, the 
church’s campus pastor, mentioned the opportunity of volunteering to 
serve and help make the food bags, and so one day Anna did. She was 
hooked.

“Anna was a breath of fresh air,” expressed Alyson Centrella, the Y’s 
Director of Food Access. “She thrived and beamed being part of our 
Wednesday crew. She was a huge help with what was needed before, 
during, and after food distribution. She was able to problem solve on her 
own, and often told us the solutions to problems we were facing.” 

“I remember walking into the YMCA and seeing so many boxes of food 
stacked to the top. I would have to clear the way to try and get the 
cereal boxes in the back. I love bagging food and handing food donations 
out to families. It was so sweet to hear people say thank you and be 
really touched from the inside out,” says Anna. She became a regular 
volunteer every Wednesday through the summer.

Anna was born in New England but spent the early part of her childhood 
growing up in Atlanta. Four years ago, Anna and her family moved to 
Foxboro. She remembers going to the Hockomock Y with her parents, 
spending quality time with her family and taking yoga classes with her 
mom. Anna emphasizes, “The Y is such a positive environment, every 
time you go, you leave feeling happy.” 

Anna–now 14–enjoys nature, art, long distance running, loves to shop, 
and dreams of traveling the world. When asked what three words best 
describe the Y, Anna exclaims, “positive, genuine and authentic.” These 
three words also perfectly describe Anna, when she says, “I am just glad 
I am able to help out people, and that I have had the opportunity to do 
so.” And for that, our Y is very glad too.

In recognition of her dedication to our emergency response efforts, 
thank you Anna for your service to our YMCA and our community. 

James Robbins
Bernon Family Branch

Anna Boisclair
Invensys Foxboro Branch

Team work and collaboration are qualities that James Robbins values and 
gravitates towards in his young life. An avid outdoors enthusiast, James 
enjoys biking, skiing and skateboarding. James loves being part of a team 
whether it’s his high school football team or joining a volunteer group 
cleaning up trails or water ways in his community.  

It was no wonder that when James joined the Y team, he quickly felt 
connected to the cause. Giving back is in his blood. James’s grandmother 
Terry and his late grandfather Lee have been longtime benefactors and 
volunteer leaders of our YMCA.  

James joined his grandmother and other family members one Wednesday 
last June at the Bernon Family Branch to provide grocery bags of food to 
those in need as part of the Y’s food access program. “Volunteering that 
day inspired me,” says James. 

“Y staff and volunteers were working hard assembling and delivering 
food to cars. I felt like I was needed to continue to help so others 
wouldn’t be overwhelmed with the amount of work needed to be done,” 
explains James.  

For the next eight months, James made the Y and its mission a part 
of his routine every Wednesday.  James, a sophomore at Canton High 
School, would complete his half day of remote school, head to his 

grandmother’s house in Franklin and go to our Y to volunteer.  Reflecting 
on this experience, James adds, “The people we help, really need food.” 

James remembers providing toilet paper on early distribution days when 
there was a shortage and how excited people were to receive it, along 
with masks and hand sanitizer donated by Y partners. “Ice cream was a 
highlight and I loved giving it out,” laughs James. 

His fond memories include talking with others during their time of 
isolation. “We’d provide people a chance to connect, even for a moment. 
People would thank us for the food and we’d start talking about sports. 
They’d ask me about school. Over time, I got to know the familiar faces 
who drove up each week.”  

James says he formed bonds with Y staff and volunteers and they 
became a great team. “I have learned that we all have to work together 
to create a happy, safe environment for our community.”  James added, 
“This experience has been important to me because food is essential to 
people’s lives, especially in a pandemic.  I’m so proud to be a part of the 
Y’s team.” 

Our YMCA would not be able to respond to the community’s needs 
without devoted team players like James Robbins.

11
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The Robbins family sponsored the Bernon Family Branch Summer Food 
Program in memory of Lee Robbins

Staff and volunteers provided 25,242 bags of groceries 
valued at $50 each to people in need in our communities 

during the pandemic

75 community and neighborhood food drives were held in 
2020 to help support our efforts to combat food insecurity

Emergency child care was offered for more than
80 families per day during the pandemic at all 

3 of our branches

2,500 fully stocked backpacks were donated to students in all 15 
communities, an increase of 500 backpacks from 2019

Participants including our Integration Initiative 
took part in our Spier Family Virtual Triathlon 

and the Rodman Ride for Kids

Our Food Access Initiative served 242,860 grab-and-go meals in 
Milford, North Attleboro, Bellingham and Wrentham

26 Integration Initiative participants were the honorees 
at this year’s virtual 15th annual Legends Ball

A virtual Kindergarten readiness program was created by our early 
learning center staff for families in the community

One of our many partners supporting our efforts to eliminate 
food insecurity in our communities

STRENGTHENING COMMUNITIES TOGETHERYEAR IN REVIEW
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Campers perform in our summer Theatre Camp

YMCA members enjoyed virtual fitness during closure as well 
as outdoor fitness options since June

New England Patriot Jarrett Stidham and his wife Kennedy provided 
over 1,000 meals to families in need in May

Our Out Of School Time program was created to support more than 
550 kids and families per week with remote learning

Area businesses donated meals to our emergency child care 
staff, participants and their essential personnel families 

during the pandemic

Innovative and safe summer camps were offered 
at all branches serving 750 kids per week

Our 11th annual Legends Golf Classic was held at TPC Boston in 
October supporting our Integration Initiative

Together with a generous community, we were 
able to provide 1,054 gifts to families in need 

during the holidays

Y staff support members when we reopened 
our branches in July

Campers explored our educational garden this summer

STRENGTHENING COMMUNITIES TOGETHERYEAR IN REVIEW



14 The above financial statement is an excerpt from the 2020 Audited Financial Statements that was audited by Kahn, Litwin, Renza & Co., Ltd., dated January 31, 2021.

2020 FINANCIAL 
STATEMENT

2020 2019
PUBLIC SUPPORT AND REVENUE

Public Support
Forgiveness of PPP loan $2,300,000 $0

Annual Support Campaign 1,096,118 748,334

Contributions 877,154 509,829 

United Way 35,464 19,200 

Special Events 355,832 382,656 

Revenue
Program Fees 6,398,015 10,317,880 

Membership Dues 4,936,990 7,898,206 

Other Income 57,902 141,301 

Total Public Support and Revenue 16,057,475 20,017,406 

EXPENSES
Programs Expenses 13,114,035 15,627,697 

Support Services 2,733,643 2,540,660 

Fund Raising Expenses 281,157 321,380 

Total Expenses 16,128,835 18,489,737 

Net Income (Loss) from Operating Activity ($71,360) $1,527,669 

Non-Cash Expenses
Depreciation Expense 1,461,503 1,528,611 

Net Loss after Non-Cash Expenses ($1,532,863) ($942)

Investing Activities Results
Investment Income 59,327 75,929 

Net Investment Gain 1,428,874 1,118,060 

Net Gain from Investing Activities 1,488,201 1,193,989 

2020 SCHOLARSHIPS AND SUBSIDIES

MEMBERSHIP 
$241,582 

CHILD CARE 
$302,010 

CAMP 
$80,262 

PROGRAMS
$1,362,187
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In 2020, the Hockomock Area 

YMCA provided $1,986,041 

in scholarships and program 

subsidies.
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VOLUNTEER LEADERSHIP

Mary Clermont, Chair
Eric Kevorkian, Vice Chair
Paul Lenahan, Treasurer
John Hage, Assistant Treasurer
Darlene Guenette, Secretary

BOARD OF DIRECTORS BOARDS OF MANAGERS BOARD OF INCORPORATORS 

Jay Barrows
Steve Clapp
Jeff Dufficy
Brian Earley
Lisa Galeota
Paul Guidoboni
Farzin Karim
Sharon Kennedy
Tom Korbas
Rick Lacriox
Dennis Leahy

Victoria Lechner
Gerry Lorusso
John Lovely
Jeff Mann
Alison Mosca
Ken Rosa
Gerry Shaw
Greg Spier
Faith Weiner
Ed Whalen
Mark Woelfel

MEMBERS OF THE BOARD

Paul Lafayette, Chair

Terry Bakas
Anne Bergen
Terry Katsaros
Darrell Kulesza
Jenn Taddeo

BERNON FAMILY BRANCH

Doug Annino
Arthur Barrett
Amy Berdos
Peter Brock
Kevin Dumas
Jay Elias
Linda Fernando
Mark Fisher
Tim Gilmore
Tara Goodwin 
Marty Harris

Bill Keegan
Michelle Kelley
John Korona
Jack Lank
Ron Mandeville
Kevin McIntyre
Robert Meaney
Henry Metcalf
Kevin Morrissey
Sharon Mullane
Teresa Murphy

Jennifer Nodelman
Michelle Palladini
Elizabeth Poirier
Julia Raymond
John Reilly
Paula Rooney
Christopher Soffayer
Bart Steele
Tim Sullivan
Ron Tondreault
Maureen Wilkinson

CLASS OF 2020

Dick Bowen
Jeff Bradley
Jim Cashin
Kevin Cryan
Angela Davis
Dom Deluca
Phil Dixon
Steve Doherty
David Doran

Artie Eaton
Kelly Frey
Mike Gallagher
Victoria Greer
Jamie Hellen
Kelli Kinsley
Tim Kenneally
Mark Logan
Cheryl McGuire

Paul Michienzie
Randy Miller
Pat Murray, Jr.
Bill Napolitano
Lisa Nelson
Neal Reilly
Terry Robbins
Jeff Roy
Dick Stevens

CLASS OF 2021

Joe Andruzzi
Lisa Beatty
Walter Cekala
Danielle Fish
Brian Gilbert
Diana Griffin
Scott Holcomb
Dan Kennedy

Andy Kushner
Bob Land
Peter Marano
Jeffrey Marsden
Christopher Martes
Kevin Martes
Brian Murray
Kevin Poirier

Roxanne Richard
Michele Roberts
Michael Soter
Debra Spinelli
Marcia Szymanski
Marc Tetreault
Jennifer Thompson

CLASS OF 2022

Colby Barrows, Chair

Tom Boisclair                       
AnnMarie Cariello                         
Cliff Cehelsky                         
Stephanie Comeau                                       
Angela Davis
Leah Gibson                                       
Andy Kushner                             

Mark Logan
Elizabeth Merritt
Pam Morrison
Jennifer Murray
Sheila Peterson
Jeff Ricker
Mike Wezel

INVENSYS FOXBORO BRANCH 

Michael Patch, Chair

Stephanie Bacon
Debra Mark
Michael Michel
Annie Peabody
Kelly Pelissier
Jared Perkoski
Neal Reilly
Stacie Skryz
Patrick Sullivan

NORTH ATTLEBORO BRANCHColby Barrows
Paul Lafayette
Michael Patch

EX-OFFICIO MEMBERS

Tom Gruppioni
Tom Kimbrel
John LaRocca
Garner LeStage
Jim Newbury
Tim O’Neill
Bob Pompei
Jim Tomaszewski

BOARD EMERITUS
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 $25,000+ 

Anonymous
Alliance of Massachusetts YMCAs, Inc
Jill and Steve Bell
BellXcel
Alan and Carol Bernon
Bristol County Savings Charitable 

Foundation, Inc.
CVS Health
David and Anne Doran
Foundation for Metrowest
Greater Attleboro Stronger Together Fund
Jeff and Julie Kinney
PGA TOUR
Rodman Ride for Kids
SouthCoast Community Foundation
Spier Family Foundation
Stop & Shop Our Family Foundation

$10,000 -$24,999
Anonymous
Albertsons Companies Foundation
Vince Camacho
Captain Kyle R. Van De Giesen Memorial 

Award Fund
Mary Clermont
Jim and Amy Downs
Jeff and Pam Dufficy
HarborOne Bank
Harvard Pilgrim Health Care
Honey Dew Family Foundation
Ed and Sue Hurley
Tom and Jackie Korbas
Metrowest Health Foundation
Middlesex Savings Bank
No Kid Hungry
Rockland Federal Credit Union
Rockland Trust
Roxanne Richard and Phil Sikora
The Robbins Family
Greg and Kathy Spier

TPC Boston
Unic Pro Inc
United Way of Massachusetts Bay and 

Merrimack Valley
Willow Tree Poultry Farm
YMCA of the USA

$5,000 - $9,999
David and Mackenzie Andrews
Barrett Distribution Centers
The Barrett Family
The Barrows Family
Bay State Physical Therapy
CHNA 7 Metrowest
Stephen Clapp and Michele Bernier
ConvenientMD
Cryan Landscape Contractors, Inc
Doranco Inc.
Brian and Erin Earley
Eos Foundation
Brian and Jenny Flores, in honor of  

Maria Flores
Town of Foxboro
The Friends of Codding-LeStage Farm
Tom and Patricia Gruppioni
John Hage and Lydia Ciarallo
The Hanson Family
Home Electronic Life Protection, Inc.
The Hoyt Foundation
Barbara Ivory
The Kagan Family
Farzin Karim
Michael and Mary Kraskouskas
Victoria Lechner and Michael Lally
The Lunter Family
Mansfield Together We Can
Devin and Michelle McCourty
Jason and Melissa McCourty
Alison Mosca
Tim and Jeanne O’Neill

2020 LEADERSHIP DONORSHERITAGE CLUB 
The Heritage Club honors all those who have included the 
Hockomock Area YMCA in their estate plans or have made an 
outright gift to the Y’s endowment fund. The foresight and 
generosity of these special people will impact our Y and our 
community for generations to come.

Anonymous 
Jay Barrows
Alan and Carol Bernon
Tony Calcia †
Mario Capozzoli
Stephen Clapp
Steve and Mary Beth Clay
William and Beulah Crosby †
George and Nancy Danello
Blair and Margaret Deeney †
Dr. James and Pauline DeWitt †
James and Amy Downs
Brian and Karen Drought
Henning † and Marie Frederiksen
Thomas and Patricia Gruppioni
Herbert † and Cynthia Horne
Edwin and Sue Hurley
Thomas and Ellen Kimbrel
John and Marie † LaRocca
Victoria Lechner and Michael Lally

Amvets Campership Fund 
Bernon Family Endowment for Reach Out for Youth and Families 
Bernon Family Branch Maintenance Fund
Tony Calcia Endowed Camp Scholarship 
Daniel Del Vecchio Endowment Fund
Gruppioni Family Endowment Fund 
James Horne and Janet Cyr Swimming Scholarship 
Lorraine Hubrich Memorial Scholarship Fund 
Marge Kraskouskas Staff Education Endowment Fund
Marisa LaRocca Memorial Endowment Fund
Christopher Morrisey Memorial Endowment Fund
George O. Johnson Jr. Camp Endowment Fund 
George O. Johnson Jr. Employee Assistance Fund 
Tom and Ellen Kimbrel Community Endowment Fund 
Lee Robbins Endowment Fund

ENDOWED SCHOLARSHIPS

Paul and Karen Lenahan
Garner and Marilyn LeStage
Suzanne LeStage †
Kevin and Gail Morrissey
William and Roseann Napolitano
James and Donna Newbury
Timothy and Jeanne O’Neill
Peter † and Barbara Ottmar
John † and Nancy Pollis
Robert and Shirley Pompei
Donald and Virginia Pope †
John and Nancy Racicot
Lee † and Theresa Robbins
Jeanne Sherlock and Margaret Squair
Gregory and Kathryn Spier
Brian Voght
Peter and Kathy Waisgerber
Thomas and Patricia Westcott †
Edward and Joanne Whalen
William and Eleanor Woodason

† deceased 

16
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2020 LEADERSHIP DONORS 2020 LEADERSHIP DONORS (continued)

Prom USA
Nancy and John Racicot
RP Professional Services, LLC
Dr. Paula Rooney and Dr. Gerry Shaw
The Spinney Family
Dick and Gail Stevens
Ron and Lisa Tondreault
Ed and Joanne Whalen

$2,500 - $4,999
Adaptech Consulting
John Allaire
Automation Concepts & Technologies, Inc.
Avelina Charitable Foundation
Bedard Realty
Barrows Insurance Agency
Tina and Bill Belanger
Boulevard Wines and Liquors
Michael and Karen Clemmey
Coverys Community Health Care 

Foundation
Deb Deeb - Descar Jewelry Design, LTD. 
Scott and Bonnie Dittrich
The Dubin Family
Dufficy Enterprises, Inc.
John and Nancy Eno
The Father’s Table LLC
FBinsure
Franklin Community Cable Access Inc
Grace Chapel Foxboro
Highland Street Foundation
Kahn, Litwin, Renza & Co., LTD.
Sharon and John Kennedy
Wm. J. Lamar & Sons, Inc.
Dennis and Debra Leahy
Paul and Karen Lenahan
Garner and Marilyn LeStage
John and Trevi Lovely
Greg and Christine Meinertz
John Moore

Kevin and Gail Morrissey
Sharon and Bryan Mullane
New England Chapel
Todd and Yadira Patkin
Patriot Place
Phoenix Communications
James and Elizabeth Philbin
Project Bread - The Walk for Hunger, Inc.
Quality Beverage, LP
RBC Wealth Management
Re/Max Real Estate Center
R. M. Foley, Inc
Carol and Andy Saitas
Stop & Shop Corporation
Mark and Kelli Woelfel
Thomas and Elizabeth Ziniti

$1,000 - $2,499
AAA Northeast
Aegon Transamerica Foundation
The Alloway Family
Girard Amand
Doug and Beth Annino
Annino Incorporated
Bank of America
Harold and Delilah Barnes
Nicole and Shawn Bartlett
Dan and Erin Brennock
Kristine Biagotti-Bridges
Stephen and Susan Burlone
Matthew Cote
Dan Defeo
Christopher and Diane DeFrank
Daniel and Ann Burke
Joseph and Buffy Casey
Citizens Charitable Foundation
Beth Coelho
Joyce R. Collins
William and Alice Conroy
Christopher Cunniff

Edward Curd
Cheryl Danto
D D Realty Trust
Dean Bank
Richard and Vivian Demers
Dewitt Animal Hospital
Cynthia Deysher
Kevin and Jennifer Dionne
John DiMarco
Denise Donnelly
The Doherty Family
E. A. Dion, Inc.
Robert Dring
The Edens Family
Fallon Community Health Foundation
Falls Elementary School
Christopher and Dianne Feeley
Nicholas and Lois Figurelli
Nancy French
Caitlin and Jon Gibbs
Mike Gilberto
Sharon Giorgio
The Goodwin Group
Remle and Lewis Gordon
Hanover Insurance Group
Paul and Yasmen Guidoboni
Dr. and Mrs. Martin C. Harris
Sarah Henesey
Michael and Elizabeth Iacobucci
IM EnMotive, LLC
Walter Janick
Kimberley Jennings
Glenn Jensen
Jim and Sue Johnson
Dennis and Michelle Kelly
Dan and Andrea Kennedy
Jacqueline Kepple
Eric Kevorkian
Knights of Columbus 1847 Foundation
Claire Kublin

MaryAnn Kull
Andrew and Linda Kushner
Paul and Megan Lafayette
Ron and Claire Lagasse
Lake Pearl Management, LLC
Doug Le Do
Mark and Angela Logan
Lovely Insurance Agency
Jean Mallon
Scott Martin
Bill and Lynn Matthews
Marsea McGonagle
John McIntyre
Microsoft
Katie and Chad Moore
Jeffrey Morrissey
Jennifer and Thomas Murray
Michele Roberts and Patrick Murray
New England Temperature Solutions
Neil and Anita Nicoll
The Norbell Foundation
Norfolk Lions Club
North Attleboro Industrial Park Tenants 

Association, Inc
Jonathan and Rebecca O’Keefe
Cheryl and Paul Patruno
Pediatric Specialists
Ashli Phillips
Plymouth Rock Assurance Corporation
ProActive Leadership Group
Bob and Shirley Pompei
William Purple
RSA Daycare Suppliers
R. S. Gilmore Insurance Agency
Travis Rivers
Ken and Nikki Rosa
Rotary Club of Foxboro, Inc.
Christopher Shamp
Julianne and Michael Silva
Solder True Life Foundation

17
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Marie Spoto
Michael and Anne Marie Sullivan
Ellen Toomey-Matthews
The Tubman Family
Vistec Corp.
John and Lisa Weeden
West Side Benevolent Circle
Scott and Lorraine Weymouth
W. H. Riley & Son, Inc.
Jay White
Wellesley Whooten
Wilson & Johnson
Paul Zammito

$750 - $999
Jonathan and Christina Allen
Atwill-Conroy Dental Associates
Dennis and Linda Behr
Kim and Gary Brown
Virna Brown
Alyson Centrella
The Charette Family
Carol Conrad
Dyann DelVecchio
Jan D. Donaway
Kelly Fennell
George Fisher
Mark and Sheila Fisher
Franklin Newcombers and Friends
Darlene and John Guenette
Timothy Kenneally
Laura Kipp
Sarah Korenbaum
John and Kristen Kraskouskas
Susan LaFortune
Live Nation New England and Xfinity 

Center
Jeffrey Mann
Louise McAuliffe
Joe Morgan
Barbara Morris
Denise Ritchie

Rotary Club Of N Attleboro Plainville  
Charitable Foundation

Schneider Electric
Olivia Short
Marc and Sherry Tetreault
Judith Weader
Faith Weiner and Rick Tweedy
Judy Wilson

$500 - $749
2020 Foxboro Warrior Cooperstown Team
Joe and Jen Andruzzi
Bass Pro Shops Foxboro
Brian Angell
Angle Stone Chapter No. 118
Errol Apostolopoulos
Bacon Construction Co., Inc.
Dorothy Barrett
Kimberly Bartlett
Ann Bergen
Boston Properties
Alyssa Boutin
Deborah Briere
Estelle Burton
Sophie Chapelle
Matthew Cino
Sheila Connors Grove
The Cormio Family
Dawn DaCosta
Andrew Diebold
Jennifer Doherty
Alex Dorson
The Dupre Family
Josie Dutil
Danielle and William Fish
Paul and Jacquelyn Follett
Tim and Deb Fox
Kerrie Francis
Lisa and Ted Galeota
Ross Gemba
Tara Goodwin
Diane Graca

Susan Green
Gruppioni & Pelissier, LLC
Richard Haddad
Joseph and Kristen Halus
Jeanne Holtzman
Jackye Hughes
Stefanie and Robert Hunt
Patrick and Grace Hurley
Lauren Hynes
Improved Consumer Products, Inc
Ron and Brandi Jacobs
Kaufman Photography
Jennifer Kelly
Tom and Ellen Kimbrel 
Tony and Candace LaChapelle
Aprill and Brian Lane
Alysha Lavatori
Ann and James Livingstone
Long Beach Advanced Ortho
Jessica MacDonald
Josephine Marguerite
Cynthia and Kevin McNulty
John and Ellyn Metcalf
Ellen Miano
Miller Recycling Corp.
Paula C. Mogan
Moms Club of North Attleboro
Erin Mullen
Elizabeth Murtha
Cathy Nally
Nauset Engineering & Equipment, Inc
Timothy O’Brien
Roger J. Pare
Kelly and Geoffrey Pelissier
Thomas Policastro
Jude Plante
Julia Raymond
Matthew and Stacey Rajotte
Matthew Renaud
Sheila Riley
Rotary Club of Mansfield
RSM Boston Foundation

Conor Ryan
Patricia Saint Aubin
Martha Sanborn
Alana Sanders
Dan Schiappa
Gary Searle
Dick and Denise Sevigny
Jennifer and Dale Silvia
Marcel Smith
Jacqui Souza
Claire Stevens
Meredith Walsh
Wampanoag Road Runners

$250 - $499
Angela Anderson
Jessica Anderson
Kelsey Armstrong
Stephanie Bacon
Pearl Baidoo
Tom Bailey
Dr. John Barone DMD
Devyn Bean
Carl Begin
Bellingham Business Association
Bellingham Lions Club
Amy Berdos
Marykate Bergen
Nicole Blackwell
Jordan Bochner
Anthony Bogner
Tom Boisclair
Mikayla Bollino
Ryan Brancato
Christopher Brennock
Keith Briggs
Ned Bristol
Kenneth Bronsdon
Alicia Browne
Jack Bullock
Lia Burns
Mabelle M. Burell School PTO, Inc

2020 LEADERSHIP DONORS (continued)
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Purvi Busa
Sean Cadorette
Michelle Calabrese
Kristina and Kristopher Carrier
Keegan Carty
Jim and Sue Cashin
Lauren Cecko
Gabriella Cesa
Matt and Erin Chatham
Brian and Joyce Collins
Beverly Crocker
CSM Group, Inc.
Jonathan Davis
Tammy and Brad Dean
Maureen Delaney
Michael Delello
Dell Technologies
Gregory and Michelle DeLorenzo
Mary Dever-Putnam
John Devine
Matthew DiMarco
Erin Donahue
Amy Doyon
Lynn-Marie Dubeau
Pam Duffy
Mary Dupuis
Kathleen Dwomoh
Artie Eaton
Christine Eldridge
Elizabeth’s Bagels & More
James Elliott
Olivia Etienvre
Julie Etter Team
Kate Faria
Charles Farley
Jacob Feala
Martin Feeney
Catherine Ferguson
Erin Finn
Sean and Katie Fisher
Debbie Fleming
Allan and Margaret Fournier

Karen Friedman
Geoffrey Gallant
Madeleine George
Germain Plumbing & Heating, Inc.
Erin Golding
Cheryl Greene
Michelle Greene
Joanne Jalus
Kate Hanifan
Ellen Hanley
Christopher Hathaway
James Hellen
Hana Helvard
Donna and James Higgins
Kathleen and Bryan Hill
Robert Houston
Jan Hrabowski
Laura Hutchens
Ichigo Ichie
JP Bookkeeping Services Inc
Ryan Patrick Jones Heart of a Hero 

Foundation, Inc. 
Neda Joury-Penders
Helena Kalcas
William Keegan
Kristen Kennedy
Kensington Capital Management LLC
Kevin Keppler
Jessica Killion
Eileen Kraskouskas
Shannon Kraskouskas
Isabel Kushner
Rick and Beth Lacroix
Joann Laliberte
Hoan Lam
Hope Lanza
Anna Laskorski
Robert Lawrence
Chris LeCompte
Richard Linscott
Jocelyn Lubniewski
Lori Macaskill

Maire Magliozzi
Ann and Michael Maitland
Jignesh Malkan
Jessica Maloney
Barbara Manuelpillai
John Marrone
Christopher Martes
Denise Mastropoll
Matt’s Landscaping
Olivia McAndrews
McCarthy Electric
Robert and Tammy McCoy
Bridget McEachern
Carey McGlynn
Bethany McNamara
Sarah Mihaly
Robert Miller
Molly Mills
Katherine Molloy
George and Jennifer Morrison
Evelyn Motte
Ann Moulton
Amanda Murphy
Patrick and Laura Murphy
Daniel Nally
Julie Norian
William Norman
John Orechia
Joan Owen
Nisa Packert
Mia Padula
Dan Palmer
Julia Paolino
Sajel Patel
Lynne Peirce
Stephen Pepe
Paul and Kathleen Piccirilli
Laura Pichette
Dana Pilof
Kevin and Betty Poirier
Kevin Pomfret
Prime Restoration LLC

Hailey Purinton
Jacob Purinton
Brian Ray
The Reilly Tree and Landscape Company, 

Inc
Jacqueline Robison
Scott Robison
Joanne Rogers
Stephanie Ruest
Darren Sawdy
Dante and Susan Scarnecchia
Schneider Electric North America 

Foundation
Rebecca Schwaab
Sensata Technologies Foundation Inc
Erin Shea
Signs By Tomorrow
Stacie Skryz
Robert Socci
Cheryl Solomon
Stephanie Steiner
Stifel
St. Mark’s Episcopal Church
Devan Stottlemyer
Joseph Sullivan
Marcia Szymanski
The Testa Family
David Tetreault
Kristin Torraco
Steven Towne
Triad Pizza Inc
Jana Turco
John Vanderkeyl
Miranda Varr
Carol Vogel
Judith Warner
Louanne Wahburn
Brian Weeden
Sandy Whitaker
Camrin Young
Linda M. Zaleski
Sandra Zommer

2020 LEADERSHIP DONORS (continued)
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With the hybrid announcement that our public schools would 
require virtual learning support in Fall 2020, our YMCA - which 
typically offers before - and after-school care to children - 
created the Out of School Time Program to provide children a 
space where they could attend virtual classes while supervised 
by Y staff.  

“Throughout the COVID-19 pandemic, our Y has been committed 
to best serving our community and being a safety net for those 
who need us,” said Ed Hurley, CEO of the Hockomock Area 
YMCA. “As an organization dedicated to youth development, we 
know how important it is that children have a safe and enriching 
environment for learning and to provide essential child care to 
parents who need to return to work.”

Our YMCA introduced virtual learning/enrichment programs for 
children in grades K-6 at our branches in Foxboro, Mansfield and 
North Attleboro, as well as a site at the Milford Youth Center and 
a site at the former St Mary’s School in Franklin.

Working with school partners, the Y created this program to 
complement the students’ remote school day curriculum while 
providing participants with enrichment and physical activities 
to keep kids active and engaged.  Scholarship assistance was 
available, ensuring every child and teen had the opportunity to 
learn and grow with our YMCA.

OUR REMOTE LEARNING PROGRAM 

More than 550 children per week 
participated in our Out of School Time 

Program once schools reopened in 2020.
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TESTIMONIALS FROM OUR SCHOOL PARTNERS

“The challenges of this 
unprecedented school year and 

implementation of a hybrid learning 
model has required all of us, including 

our families, to adapt and problem 
solve in ways like we have never done 

before. This program is one more 
example of how the Y continues to 

provide solutions to serve the greater 
community.” 

- Amy Berdos, Ed.D., Superintendent 
of Foxborough Public Schools

“The Hockomock Area YMCA 
continues to be an invaluable 

partner supporting students and 
families through multiple ways.  

North Attleborough Public Schools 
are proud to partner with such a 

magnificent organization whose core 
values help to enhance the lives of 

members of each community they are 
located in.”

- Scott Holcomb, Superintendent 
of North Attleborough Public Schools

“We are very fortunate to have the 
Hockomock Area YMCA as a partner in 
education. The Y’s Out of School Time 
program is a tremendous benefit for 

Wrentham families and provides a safe 
and supervised learning environment for 

students when they are learning remotely.”
- Allan Cameron, Ph.D., Superintendent 

of Wrentham Public Schools

“We value our partnership with the YMCA 
to provide programming for our students 

because we know that our students will be 
given the academic support they need, as 
well as the opportunity to improve their 

personal and social skills while attending 
this program.” 

- Peter Marano, Superintendent 
of Bellingham Public Schools

“We have a long standing relationship 
with the Hockomock Area YMCA. We are 

consistently impressed by their high quality 
programs and caring approach that truly 

supports both students and families.”
- Dr. Kevin McIntyre, Superintendent 

of Milford Public Schools
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REACH OUT
Our Hockomock Area YMCA has remained focused on how best to respond to the ever 
emerging needs of our communities. We strive to be there – for people of all ages, abilities 
and backgrounds – and come together to support our neighbors who need the YMCA in 
their lives. 

Our Reach Out Campaign is our annual fundraising campaign and the primary vehicle to providing confidential scholarship 
assistance and subsidized programs for people in need in the 15 communities we are proud to serve.  

Our YMCA’s life changing impact is only made possible through the generosity of our compassionate donors, members, 
business and community partners, staff and volunteers working together to enhance lives and enrich our community.

REACH OUT TO SUPPORT CANCER SURVIVORS
“The Y provided me the motivation to get moving again. To be with others living their lives 

after a cancer diagnosis and trainers who understood the implications of various surgeries and 
treatments was vitally important. Following my recurrence, the opportunity to participate in the 

Living Stronger Program reinforced the need to live my life as healthy as possible.” 

– LIVESTRONG at the YMCA alumna

REACH OUT TO NURTURE THEIR POTENTIAL
“When the pandemic started, my first worry as a single mother was: ‘Would we be homeless? 
Can I afford rent?’ Luckily, I was approved as an essential worker and when I heard my kids 
could go to the Hockomock Y’s emergency child care, I started to cry. My kids have made new 
friends and kept their smiles. I can’t thank you enough for taking amazing care of my children.”

– Child Care mom
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REACH OUT TO FEED OUR COMMUNITY
“I have four boys and for the past year through the pandemic, I went through some hard stuff 
in life. It got to a point that I had hit rock bottom. When I come to the Y on Wednesdays to pick 
up the grocery bags, it’s more than food, it’s a conversation and catching up with the Y staff 
and it makes you feel good. The Y is like a best friend who is going to be there for you through 
your ups and downs in life. The Y is more than a gym. Especially right now with the health crisis, 
the Y is here for you, no matter what.”

- Food Access recipient

REACH OUT TO BRING FUN INTO SUMMER
“As a first time camp parent in 2020, I was a nervous wreck to send our son to full-time 
day camp, especially during a pandemic. My fears were eased by the Y from the moment 

we dropped our son off on day one! The staff is incredible - they are attentive, personable 
and fun! Every single day at pick-up, our son would say ‘camp was great today!’ We are so 

grateful. Thanks to the Y for a great summer!”

– Summer Camp parent

2020 IMPACT BY THE NUMBERS

80
KIDS ENROLLED 

IN QUALITY 
EMERGENCY 
CHILD CARE 

PROGRAMMING

900
THANKSGIVING 
MEALS WERE 
PROVIDED TO 

FAMILIES

550
CHILDREN 

ENROLLED IN OUR 
OUT OF SCHOOL 
TIME REMOTE 

LEARNING 
PROGRAMS

25,242
BAGS OF FOOD 
PROVIDED TO 
FAMILIES & 

INDIVIDUALS 
IN NEED

242,860
GRAB & GO MEALS 
DISTRIBUTED TO 
PEOPLE IN THE 
15 TOWNS WE 

SERVE

$1,271,200
WORTH OF 
GROCERIES 

PROVIDED TO 
FAMILIES & 

INDIVIDUALS 
IN NEED
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OUR MISSION
The Hockomock Area YMCA enhances 

the quality of life of our members and 

enriches the communities we serve 

through partnership and collaboration. 

Our focus is on youth development, 

healthy living, and social responsibility 

providing programs and services to all 

regardless of ability to pay. 

Bernon Family Branch
45 Forge Hill Road

Franklin, MA 02038
508.528.8708

Invensys Foxboro Branch
67 Mechanic Street 
Foxboro, MA 02035

508.543.2523

North Attleboro Branch
300 Elmwood Street 

North Attleboro, MA 02760
508.695.7001

Mansfield Arts and Education Center
40 Balcom Street 

Mansfield, MA 02048
508.339.3066

hockymca.org facebook.com/HockomockAreaYMCA @HockomockYMCA youtube.com/HockomockAreaYMCAhockomockymca

OUR CAUSE
At the Y, strengthening our 
community is our cause. Every 
day, we work side-by-side with 
our neighbors to make sure that 
everyone, regardless of age, 
income, background, or ability, 
has the opportunity to learn, 
grow, and thrive.HOCKOMOCK AREA YMCA


